DISTRICT OFFICE: 114 W. VALLETTE ELMHURST, ILLINOIS 60126 630-941-1278 FAX: 630-941-1285 bobbiggins@comcast.net

SPRINGFIELD OFFICE: 207-N STRATTON BUILDING SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62706 217-782-6578 FAX: 217-782-5257



STATE OF ILLINOIS BOB BIGGINS STATE REPRESENTATIVE • 41st DISTRICT

COMMITTEES:

REPUBLICAN SPOKESPERSON:
APPROPRIATIONS
GENERAL SERVICES
REVENUE

MEMBER:

COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY EXECUTIVE PUBLIC UTILITIES TOLLWAY OVERSIGHT

November 1, 2010

Mr. Patrick Durante Board Of Directors Regional Transportation Authority 175 W Jackson Blvd. Chicago, Illinois 60604

Dear Mr. Durante,

It has come to my attention that a local transit project, commonly known as the Circulator Bus System in the Village of Lombard, has been eliminated in the second year of funding for the RTA portion. This budget cut has made the local funding from Lombard impractical. The project's success requires commitments from all stakeholders for the first two years and beyond.

I have also been made aware that the current lack of funds from the State of Illinois has prompted your decision. I understand cuts need to be made in this economic climate. Hopefully, the State of Illinois can reverse this deficit direction and become a more reliable source of revenue soon.

Projects such as Lombard's Circulator Bus encourages growth and new job success for workers that rely on public transit systems. This compact bus will provide vital transportation from the Metra Rail Line to the Yorktown/Butterfield corridor. Hundreds of employees and visitors will have new access to the southern business/retail district. The Circulator Bus System fits perfectly in CMAP's "Go to 2040" future planning goals.

I encourage you and the Board of Directors to keep Lombard's Circulator Bus system on the top of your innovative project list for the near future, when such funding can be met.

Sincerely,

Bob Biggins

State Representative, District 41

COMMUNITIES SERVED: BERKELEY, BROADVIEW, BROOKFIELD, DOWNERS GROVE, ELMHURST, HILLSIDE, HINSDALE, LA GRANGE PARK, LOMBARD, NORTHLAKE, NORTH RIVERSIDE, OAK BROOK, OAKBROOK TERRACE, RIVERSIDE, VILLA PARK, WESTCHESTER, WESTERN SPRINGS, WESTMONT

RECYCLED PAPER - SOYBEAN INKS

DISTRICT OFFICE: 50 EAST OAK STREET SUITE 250 ADDISON, ILLINOIS 60101 630/530-2730 FAX: 630/530-2792

SPRINGFIELD OFFICE: 204-N STRATTON BUILDING SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62706 217/782-4014 FAX 217/782-3189



DENNIS M. REBOLETTI

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 46TH DISTRICT COMMITTEES:
ENVIRONMENT & ENERGY
JUDICIARY II CRIMINAL LAW
MINORITY SPOKESMAN
JUVENILE JUSTICE REFORM
MINORITY SPOKESMAN
PRISON REFORM
TRANSPORTATION, REGULATION,
ROADS & BRIDGES
VEHICLE SAFETY
VETERANS AFFAIRS

November 9, 2010

Mr. Patrick Durante
Board of Directors
Regional Transportation Authority
175 W Jackson Blvd.
Chicago, Illinois 60604

Dear Mr. Durante:

18 4 **3** 3 3 3 3 3 3 4 3 4 4 4 4

I am writing today in support of the Village of Lombard's Circulator Bus System. The Regional Transportation Authority has eliminated funding for the Circulator Bus System in the village. Without the RTA funding, the Village of Lombard cannot fund this needed service on its own.

Projects such as Lombard's Circulator Bus encourage growth and provide transportation for workers who rely on public transit systems. This bus also provides transportation from the Metra rail line to the Yorktown/Butterfield business corridor. Lombard's Circulator Bus provides transportation to work, doctor appointments and shopping for those who rely on public transportation. And, as we look to the future, the Circulator Bus System aligns with CMAP's "Go to 2040" planning goals.

I encourage you and the board of directors to make Lombard's Circulator Bus System a priority when funding becomes available.

Sincerely

Dennis M. Reboletti

State Representative

46th District

DMR:eg

RECYCLED PAPER - SOYBEAN INKS



DISTRICT OFFICE 799 Roosevelt Road Building 2 - Suite 111 Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137 630/858-8855 FAX: 630/858-8857

Sandra Pihos State Representative · 42nd District

SPRINGFIELD OFFICE 225-N Stratton Building Springfield, Illinois 62706 217/782-8037 FAX: 217/558-1072

November 16, 2010

Mr. Patrick Durante Board of Directors Regional Transportation Authority 175 W. Jackson Blvd. Chicago, Illinois 60604

Dear Mr. Durante,

I write this letter with great concern in regards to the Village of Lombard's proposed Circulator Bus System. It is my understanding that the RTA has recently notified village officials of the elimination of second year funding for this project which has put the Circulator Bus System in jeopardy since it is impractical for the village to fund the entire cost themselves. As you know, a project of this scope requires strong backing and commitments from all stakeholders, especially during the early years of development.

The need to make funding cuts in this challenging economic climate is clear. However, I also encourage you to keep in mind the multitude of benefits the transit system will provide. By establishing a convenient and much needed connection from the Metra Rail Line to the Yorktown/Butterfield business district it will give hundreds of people an opportunity to work and shop, thereby, promoting badly needed job and revenue growth for the surrounding area.

The Circular Bus System is clearly in line with CMAP's "Go to 2040" future planning goals and I encourage you and the Board of Directors to keep the Village of Lombard's project on the top of your innovative project list for the near future when funding is available.

Please let me know if there is anything I can do to help advance this project. I consider it to be extremely worthwhile and a key transit component for the overall economic growth of the area.

Best regards, Sandra Pihos

Sandra Pihos

State Representative

District 42

DISTRICT SERVICE OFFICE:
313 SOUTH MAIN STREET
LOMBARD, IL 60148
630/792-0040
FAX: 630/792-8620
E-MAIL: senatorcronin@aol.com

CAPITOL OFFICE: 309-G CAPITOL BUILDING SPRINGFIELD, IL 62706 217/782-8107 FAX: 217/782-0069



COMMITTEES:

EDUCATION-MINORITY SPOKESMAN
JUDICIARY-CIVIL LAW
PENSIONS & INVESTMENTS

November 15, 2010

Mr. Patrick Durante Board of Directors Regional Transportation Authority 175 West Jackson Blvd. Chicago, Illinois 60604

Dear Mr. Durante,

It has come to my attention that a local transit project, commonly known as the Circulator Bus System in the Village of Lombard, has been eliminated in the second year of funding for the RTA portion. This budget cut has made the local funding from Lombard impractical. The project's success requires commitments from all stakeholders for the first two years and beyond.

I have also been made aware that the current lack of funds from the State of Illinois has prompted your decision. I also understand cuts need to be made in this economic climate. Hopefully, the State of Illinois can reverse this deficit direction and become a more reliable source of revenue soon.

Projects such as Lombard's Circulator Bus encourage growth and new job success for workers that rely on public transit systems. This compact bus will provide vital transportation from the Metra Rail Line to the Yorktown/Butterfield corridor. Hundreds of employees and visitors will have new access to the southern business/retail district. The Circulator Bus System fits perfectly in CMAP's "Go to 2040" future planning goals.

I encourage you and the Board of Directors to keep Lombard's Circulator Bus system on the top of your innovative project list for the near future, when such funding can be met. Thank you for your kind consideration of this important project in my district.

Sincerely,

Dan Cronin

State Senator, 21st District

DISTRICT SERVICE OFFICE:
313 SOUTH MAIN STREET
LOMBARD, IL. 60148
630/792-0040
FAX: 630/792-8620
E-MAIL: senatorcronin@aol.com

CAPITOL OFFICE: 309-G CAPITOL BUILDING SPRINGFIELD, IL 62706 217/782-8107 FAX: 217/782-0069



COMMITTEES:

EDUCATION-MINORITY SPOKESMAN JUDICIARY-CIVIL LAW PENSIONS & INVESTMENTS

November 15, 2010

Mr. Patrick Durante
Board of Directors
Regional Transportation Authority
175 West Jackson Blvd.
Chicago, Illinois 60604

Dear Mr. Durante,

It has come to my attention that a local transit project, commonly known as the Circulator Bus System in the Village of Lombard, has been eliminated in the second year of funding for the RTA portion. This budget cut has made the local funding from Lombard impractical. The project's success requires commitments from all stakeholders for the first two years and beyond.

I have also been made aware that the current lack of funds from the State of Illinois has prompted your decision. I also understand cuts need to be made in this economic climate. Hopefully, the State of Illinois can reverse this deficit direction and become a more reliable source of revenue soon.

Projects such as Lombard's Circulator Bus encourage growth and new job success for workers that rely on public transit systems. This compact bus will provide vital transportation from the Metra Rail Line to the Yorktown/Butterfield corridor. Hundreds of employees and visitors will have new access to the southern business/retail district. The Circulator Bus System fits perfectly in CMAP's "Go to 2040" future planning goals.

I encourage you and the Board of Directors to keep Lombard's Circulator Bus system on the top of your innovative project list for the near future, when such funding can be met. Thank you for your kind consideration of this important project in my district.

Dan Cronin

Sincerely

State Senator, 21st District